VILLAGE OF CORONA
BOARD OF TRUSTEES

Regular Meeting

September 11, 2013

1:30 PM

A regular meeting of the Corona Village Council was held on September 11, 2013 at 1:30 P.M. at Corona Village Hall, Corona, New Mexico.
PRESENT:
William Hignight, Mayor

COUNCIL MEMBERS:
Sherrill Bradford, Councilor 

Cal West, Councilor

Monica Zook, Councilor

Samuel Seely, Councilor

EMPLOYEES:
Terri Racher, Deputy Clerk

Kyle Davis, Public Works Director

Janet Verna, Clerk/Treasurer

VISITORS:
See attached list.
The Mayor called the meeting to order.

Pledge of Allegiance
Pledge to New Mexico Flag

FIRST ON THE AGENDA

Approval of Purchase Requisitions and Review of Purchase Vouchers
The Mayor stated there were two Purchase Requisitions to approve.

Councilor Seely moved to approve the Purchase Requisition for a John Deere Rotary Cutter Mower.

Councilor Zook seconded the motion.

Councilor Seely asked if there was any kind of warranty on the mower. Kyle Davis, Public Works Director, stated that he was unsure what warranties were available but he felt confident that John Deere would have at least a one-year warranty. 

The Mayor called the vote.

The Deputy Clerk called the roll.

Councilor Zook:  Yes

Councilor West: Yes

Councilor Seely:  Yes

Councilor Bradford: Yes
None Opposed.
Motion Passed.

Councilor West moved to approve the Purchase Requisition for a set of chairs for the Library.

Councilor Zook seconded the motion.

The Mayor stated that the Library fund had a cash balance to cover the cost of the chairs from monies set aside for capital purchases.

Denise William, Librarian, gave a brief description of the chairs.  Ms. Williams expressed that more people would come and stay if they had a more comfortable place to use their laptops and tablets.  Councilor Bradford asked if it would be possible for patrons to use the conference table and chairs when they want to use their laptops.  The Mayor stated that they certainly could but the Library would prefer that most patrons use the more visible area.  Ms. Williams assured the Council that she did research the chairs to find the best price available.

The Mayor called the vote.

The Deputy Clerk called the roll.

Councilor Zook:  Yes

Councilor West: Yes

Councilor Seely:  Yes

Councilor Bradford: Yes
None Opposed.
Motion Passed.

The Mayor then stated that there were Purchase Vouchers for review and asked if there were any questions.

Terri Racher, Deputy Clerk, reported that the electric bill to the clinic was in the normal range last month.

There were no other questions or comments on the Purchase Vouchers.
NEXT ON THE AGENDA

Approval of Minutes 

Councilor Seely moved to approve the Minutes of the Special  Meeting on August 28, 2013.  

Councilor Zook seconded the motion.

There were no questions or corrections.

The Mayor called the vote. 

The Deputy Clerk called the roll.

Councilor Bradford: Yes

Councilor Zook: Yes

Councilor Seely: Yes

Councilor West: Yes

None Opposed.

The Minutes were approved.

NEXT ON THE AGENDA

Approval of Resolution #13-16 Forest Service
Councilor Seely moved to approve Resolution #13-16 regarding the Blanket Removal of Livestock from the Mountainair Ranger District of the Cibola National Forest.

Councilor West seconded the motion.
Councilor Seely inquired as to whom the Resolution would be sent.  Terri Racher, Deputy Clerk, replied that the Resolution states that it would be sent to the NM Congressional Delegation, the NM Secretary of Agriculture, and the Regional Forester.  Councilor Seely suggested that it be sent to our State Representatives.  Ms. Racher stated that she would also send it to NM Cattle Growers and NM Farm & Livestock.  Councilor Bradford reported that the Torrance County Commissioners had passed a similar resolution.

There were no other questions or comments.

The Mayor called the vote. 

The Deputy Clerk called the roll.

Councilor Zook: Yes

Councilor West: Yes

Councilor Bradford: Yes

Councilor Seely: Yes

None Opposed.
The motion passed.
NEXT ON THE AGENDA

Discussion Items from the Mayor
Equipment
The Mayor stated that he would like to sell off some old equipment to minimize the amount of maintenance needed.  Items to be auctioned are the white pickups, the big dump truck, a large trailer, a roller, an angle broom, the tractor, and the mower deck.  The Mayor stated that he would have a Resolution soon on getting the auction process started.

Wastewater Grant
The Mayor stated that the Village was trying to get the Wastewater grant closed out.  Janet Verna, Clerk/Treasurer, was getting final approval for a cargo container to house the dewatering trailer to spend the last of the money. This required a change order to be approved by the State.

CDBG and Capital Outlay
The Mayor stated that the Village was in the process of applying for CDBG funding for the rehabilitation of the water storage tanks in town.  He stated that the Capital Outlay money received would be used for the match money for that grant. Other Capital Outlay money received would be used for leveraging money on the replacement or rerouting of the water transmission lines.
Water Trust Board Grant
The Mayor reported that he had met with Tod Phinney from Souder, Miller, & Associates on applying for a Water Trust Board Grant for the water lines.  This grant requires a 10% match and a 10% loan.
ICIP
The Mayor stated that Council needed to review the ICIP and be prepared to take action on it at the next meeting. Several projects were discussed.
Grant Update
Janet Verna, Clerk/Treasurer, gave a comprehensive overview of current grants and grant applications.  
Recycling
Terri Racher, Deputy Clerk, read a press release from Greentree Solid Waste Authority stating that tire and appliance recycling was coming up end of September.  She also stated that the annual electronic recycling would be November 2nd.  Councilor Bradford volunteered to haul our electronic waste into Ruidoso.  The Village will collect E-Waste the week of October 21st.
Drainage on Dubois Ave.
Mr. Bill Wilson, resident, addressed Council and the Mayor regarding drainage at the top of Dubois Ave.  Mr. Wilson stated that Public Work's attempts to fix the drainage issues have not been successful and that it needed to be taken care of before any more moisture falls. Solutions were discussed.  The Mayor informed Mr. Wilson that Public Works would make it a priority.
NEXT ON THE AGENDA

Adjournment
Councilor Zook moved to adjourn the meeting. 

Councilor Seely seconded the motion. 

The Mayor called the vote.

The Deputy Clerk called the roll.

Councilor Zook:  Yes

Councilor West: Yes

Councilor Seely:  Yes

Councilor Bradford: Yes
None Opposed.

Motion Passed.

Approved

__________________________________


____________________
William E. Hignight, Mayor




Date

_________________________________


____________________

Terri Racher, Deputy Clerk/Treasurer



Date
